
Memo

Date:
11/1/2003

TO:
Suzanne H. Pasch, Convener
Steering Committee

From:
Glenn A. Steinberg, Chair
Committee on Student and Campus Community
RE:
Student Travel Policy at The College of New Jersey
In response to your memo of October 15, 2003, the Committee on Student and Campus Community (CSCC) recommends that The College of New Jersey develop an overall student travel policy.
Our students travel for a number of different purposes that contribute to the educational mission of The College:  to and from academic conferences, on field trips for class or with student organizations, to and from required service learning, to and from off-campus events (academic, social, etc.), to and from internships and student teaching, to and from intercollegiate events (such as sports competitions and musical performances), and for study abroad.

Given these many different kinds of travel, several questions require answers:

1. What are the responsibilities of faculty advisors, instructors, and staff in travel situations with students?
2. What are the repercussions of student violations of College policy while traveling?

3. How are students with differing abilities to be accommodated in situations (e.g., courses) that require travel?

4. Must instructors accept required travel for a class or student organization as a legitimate reason for an absence in another class?

5. What paperwork (e.g., proof of medical insurance, proof of automobile insurance, and underage treatment authorizations) should be required of students in travel situations?

6. How is student travel to be defined (e.g., is a friendly shopping trip to the mall, informally organized by a CA, an official College event with the same status as a required class field trip to a museum in New York City)?
7. How would policy differ for travel using College transportation vs. private transportation vs. public transportation?

In order to develop a policy to resolve these questions effectively, student travel policies that currently exist across campus in various offices and organizations (i.e., the Office of Global Programs, Residence Life, the various Dean’s offices, the Student Finance Board, the Student Government Association, etc.) will have to be examined and reconciled.  In addition, the drafters of the policy will need to consult with legal counsel on liability issues and on the use of release forms.  At the same time, the drafters will need to create a policy that will not in practice deter students from traveling because of excessive paperwork or onerous authorization procedures.
If the Steering Committee wishes, the CSCC is willing to undertake preliminary work in this area after we have finished the revision of the College’s Alcohol Policy.
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